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	Nursery


	This week in the Nursery the children have been finding out about different shapes. They have been naming them: circle, square, rectangle and triangle and learning about the properties of each shape, for example, how many sides they have and the differences between a square and a rectangle.  All the children have had the opportunity to make a picture, using shapes, on the computer.  The children worked really hard on these pictures and produced some wonderful work. They have also participated in a walk around school to spot the different shapes in their environment. For example, the windows were squares, the doors were rectangles and the clocks were circles. To support your children with their shape work you could ask them to find these different shapes on the way to school. 

	Reception

	
	The children really enjoyed their trip to Ash End Farm and we were very proud of their behaviour. They got the opportunity to feed sheep, lambs, goats and ducks. They stroked chicks and collected their own egg. The performance of The Three Billy Goats Gruff was a great way to end the day. The children have been thinking about their farm trip and we're now getting ready to write a recount. 

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Numeracy we have been learning our left and right and have been practising making whole, half and quarter turns. We had great fun on Wednesday learning some percussion. In Literacy we have been thinking about the different features of a postcard and have been thinking about what Katie Morag might write in a postcard to her Granny. Well done everyone! Keep on earning lots of 'Marvellous Me' badges. 

	1N
	In 1N this week we have been working hard to practise our class assembly. We are really excited for parents and KS1 to see it next week! In literacy we have been describing views and places using our senses and learning about postcards. In numeracy we have been learning different ways to describe directions such as left, right, quarter turn, half turn.

	1W
	This week in 1W we have been very busy! In Numeracy we have been looking at position and direction. We have used our left and right, as well as quarter turns, half turns and whole turns to direct our friends around the classroom. In Literacy we have been continuing our work on Katie Morag. We have been describing where the story takes place  and the different places that she visits. If you have not downloaded the Marvellous Me app yet, please do! I will be using it to let you know various things about school life. Also, a big well done to all of the children who have won our class trophy this week!

	Year 2

	2A
	This week we have been continuing with our Eliot the Superhero planning ready to write. The children did very well to write such a complex story! We are recapping our skills in numeracy and pushing a bit further by asking the children to reason about numbers and operations. This has been a little more challenging at times, but we're getting there! Children are making excellent progress in swimming too and their confidence in and around the pool has increased significantly. Well done, Year 2!

	2D
	This week in Numeracy, we have been revising fractions of numbers and shapes, as well as practising our problem-solving skills. In Literacy, we have been writing our superhero stories. We have been looking closely at the structure of a story and thinking about how important it is that a story makes sense. Swimming is going fabulously - the children's behaviour is exceptional and they are learning new skills every week.

	2M
	Thank you to all of you who have already signed up for Marvellous Me; let's try and be the first class with 100% of parents signed up! This week in Literacy the children have been writing their very own super hero story. The children have written some exciting stories, using lots of the different writing features we have taught this past year. Well done! Make sure you keep practising your spellings at home to help enhance your work.
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have been using the column method in Numeracy to complete 2 digit by 1 digit multiplying questions. They have also been using the bus stop method to complete division question. In Literacy the children have started to look at explanation texts and their key features. In IPC the children have continued to study Ancient Egyptians and the form of writing they used. In Science we have started to study forces and magnets.

	3R
	This week in 3R we have been working on explanation texts in Literacy all about how to mummify a corpse which has been very interesting! In numeracy we have been working on multiplication and division. We have also started our new science topic of forces and magnets and we have had a go at testing which objects are magnetic! In IPC we had a go at writing in Egyptian Hieroglyphics! Well done to all children for an amazing class assembly!

	3W
	In 3W this week we have started a new literacy topic based on explanations. We are learning all about the gory mummification process and explaining each stage in paragraphs using time conjunctions. In numeracy we are using formal methods to solve multiplication and division problems. During our IPC lessons, we have created pieces of Egyptian art by shading and colouring, applying different amounts of pressure to the pencil.

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week, we have thought about how the volume of sounds can differ, in Science, using our knowledge of vibrations. In IPC, we have thought about what life was like for the Anglo-Saxons and have focused on Sutton Hoo. In Guided Reading, we have looked at different types of poetry and the children have been reciting and performing a poem of their choice. In Numeracy, we have looked at using the commutative law to help us to multiply 3 numbers together.

	4C
	In Literacy this week we have been looking at a new topic of an explanation text. The children will be explaining how Beowulf prepares for battle. In Numeracy we have recapped work on Number topics, focusing on using our place value knowledge to multiply and divide. The children have looked at commutative law and column multiplication when working on this. In Guided Reading, we have been focusing on poetry. We have looked at the features of a ballad, acrostic poem and riddle.

	4M
	In 4M this week we have continued to research information for our own class Wikipedia page. In IPC, we have started to make our own Anglo-Saxon necklaces, using the designs that we created last week. In Literacy, we have started to look at explanation texts, thinking about the layout features such as subheadings. In Numeracy, we have looked at column multiplication and division again, using place value knowledge to help us.

	Year 5

	5B
	This week in 5B we have been looking at the second part of The Highway Man which has involved looking at how figurative language can impact on us as readers. We have been using our guided reading skills to develop understanding of more challenging vocabulary. In maths, we have also been working on how to create factor trees to identify prime factors of a number: this has been a real challenge! We have also been lucky enough to go on a trip to the Black Country Living Museum; we even got to take a look at a barge by the canal side. Keep up the good work 5B! 

	5C
	Over the past week 5C have been summarising The Highwayman, a famous narrative poem. We have been developing our ideas and figurative language, now that our understanding of the wording has improved. In maths, we have been learning about factors, multiples and prime numbers! We have also been on a trip to The Black Country Living Museum to learn all about the Industrial Revolution of Britain. 

	5H
	This week 5H has been exploring the Highwayman in greater depth, taking note of how language is used and developed to create mood, atmosphere and characters. We have also been working incredibly hard in maths to develop our number skills, learning about multiples, factors and prime numbers. We were all extremely excited about our trip to the Black Country Living Museum and we cannot wait to share all that we have learnt in our IPC lessons next week. In science, we have finished off our topic’ Changing Materials and Their Properties’.

	Year 6

	6S
	Another non-stop week in Year 6! We have been practising strategies and concepts learned throughout the year to keep them fresh in our heads as we count down the days until our SATs exams. Well done to all those who are so motivated to achieve and reach their full potential. Keep it up!

	6T
	This week in 6T, the children have been practising their different tenses, including past perfect, present perfect, present progressive and past progressive. Additionally they have switched between the active and passive voice. In Maths, they have used their knowledge of coordinates and translation to support work on enlargements by a scale factor and learnt to read and write Roman numerals.

	6W
	In our penultimate week before SATs, children have been working really hard to consolidate everything they have learnt this year. They are now able to use different measurements in maths, converting between them skilfully. They can also use a range of complicated tense structures in grammar. Keep revising! 
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904
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Unicef Article: 31


CLASS ASSEMBLY


1N – Class Assembly Tuesday 3rd May - 3.00pm start






































Unicef Article: 28


ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY FOR WEEK ENDING 22ND April 2016


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:
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DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 2nd May – MAY DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED


Thursday, 5th May – ELECTIONS – SCHOOL CLOSED


Monday, 9th May – FILM CLUB


Week beginning Monday, 9th May – SATS WEEK


Friday 13th May – DAY FOR CHANGE UNICEF – NON UNIFORM DAY


Wednesday 18th May – GROUP PHOTOGRAPHS


Thursday 26th May – SCHOOL CLOSES – NORMAL TIME


FRIDAY 27TH MAY – TEACHER TRAINING DAY


MONDAY 6TH JUNE – SCHOOL RE-OPENS

















 



































Unicef Articles: 12, 28, 29, 31








YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 3, 18





HEALTH & SAFETY


REMINDER TO ALL PARENTS


Please park responsibly when dropping and picking up your children. Please do not stop in the middle of the road.





MESSAGE FROM NURSERY


Please do not allow your children to play in the Nursery playground or on the equipment.





Unicef Article: 31


MR STINK DVDs FOR SALE


Disc sets contain a DVD of the production and a disc of photographs for computer viewing and printing. Sets are available from the office at a cost of £4.00 per set.





Unicef Articles: 2, 19, 24


NON UNIFORM DAY


Friday 13th May is Non – Uniform Day


Change for Life in aid of Unicef 


for a donation of £1.00





Unicef Article: 31


SAINSBURY’S ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active kids vouchers again. Please send vouchers to the school office. 
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